CAMBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

District of South Cambridgeshire

Leisure & Amenities 17th November 2015

7.1 BURIAL GROUND.

The official announcement of the opening of the Burial Ground will be delayed now until the completion of the new Parish Offices which will provide a separate, private space for meeting with grieving relatives to discuss funeral arrangements and the purchase of burial plots. A notice board also needs to be purchased to display information at the Burial Ground.

It is

RECOMMENDED that the report be received.

7.2 ALLOTMENTS

The list of allotments to be cleared has been finalised for both sites and will be cleared as soon as possible. When the plots are ready to be re-let they will be offered to residents on the waiting list.

7.3 PLAYGROUNDS, OPEN SPACES, SKATE PARK AND FOOTPATHS

Upper Cambourne LEAP

The water has now been turned off for the winter; it will be turned back on in the spring once any danger of frost has passed.

It is:

RECOMMENDED that the report be received.

7.4 THE HUB

One of the doors to the Meeting room has now been widened to allow easier access for wheelchairs and larger buggies. For budgeting purposes estimates are being received for external redecoration and refurbishing the toilets. A quotation has been obtained from Coulsons for redecorating the internal doors. The Parish Clerk will present a report.

7.5 CAMBOURNE SPORTS FACILITIES

Shane Railley from everyone Active will be in attendance for this item.

It is:

RECOMMENDED that the report be received.

7.6 BOWLS CLUB

The Green has had its winter maintenance and has been put to bed for the winter.

7.7 SPORT IN CAMBOURNE

To receive a report from the Chairman.

7.8 TRAILER PARK

Over the last month there has been more requests for trailer park storage. Many of the spaces have been let and the trailer park is almost at capacity.